Selectmen's Meeting Monday, March 15, 2021

These minutes were recorded by Angela Rizzitano, Secretary. Matt Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator, was also in attendance. The meeting was held in the Bub Avery Gymnasium at Town Hall.

Chairman Jonathan Smith reconvened the meeting at 4:15 PM.

Call to Order/Roll Call: Completed in the Work Session- Jonathan Smith, Susan Simpson, Martha Eldridge

Chairman Jonathan Smith opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Input:

None Presented

Meeting Minutes:

Selectman J. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes from the Work Session held on March 8, 2021. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Selectman J. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes from the Selectmen's Meeting held on March 8, 2021. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken

Accounts Payable & Payroll Manifests:

The Payroll Check Voucher total was submitted for the week ending 3/13/2021 with a pay date of 3/15/2021 in the amount of \$42,877.09. Accounts Payable for the week ending 3/13/2021 is \$766,196.50, which includes a school payment of \$551,102.00. M. Eldridge made a motion to approve. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Review of Red Folder:

Smith made a motion for Rick Cousins to act as Planning Board representative for the Board. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

M. Eldridge made a motion to nominate Jonathan Smith as the Budget Committee representative for the Board. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a letter from Lindsay Lord regarding a possible drive-thru Rabies Clinic at Constitution Park. She is asking the Board for preliminary approval. M. Eldridge made a motion to support and approve this request. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

A Request for a Clerical Abatement was received for the property located at 110 Nichols Road for property owners Diane Trofatter (Map 029 Lot 001, Sub 151). The request is in the amount of \$144.00. The reason for this abatement is that Ms. Trofatter sold this camper in July of 2020. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Supplemental Tax Warrant for \$144.00 for Jaime Ross. The property sold in July and Mr. Ross is the new owner. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

A Request for a Clerical Abatement was received for the property located at 130 Gretchen Road for property owners Ana Melo and Manuel Rodriguez (Map 073 Lot 109, Sub 016). The request is in the amount of \$106.00. The reason for this abatement is that this camper was not on site as of April 1, 2020. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Water & Sewer Warrant for \$201.83. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

M. Eldridge advised that there has been a vote in the Work-Session to rearrange the Board. Selectman Jonathan Smith will now be the Chairman.

Second Public Input:

Dallas Emery asked about the voting process and whether there was a list of new voters that registered on Election Day. Smith advised him to speak with the Supervisor of the Checklist. M. Eldridge advised that they should be having a meeting soon. Discussion ensued.

The next Selectmen's meeting will take place on Monday, March 22, 2021.

Adjournment:

Being no further input, Smith made a motion to adjourn. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Adjourned at 4:25 PM.	
Jonathan H. Smith, Chairman	
Susan J. Simpson	
Martha B. Eldridge	
To be approved 3/22/2021	